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I have so many positive memories of Yale, especially of many good friends and teachers. Unfortunately, I also have strong memories of worrying all the time about my draft status. As it did for many others, the Vietnam War cast a long shadow over my college experience. The war propelled me into the Peace Corps, which became a wonderful two-and-a-half-year experience in Botswana. I got to travel all over that country and throughout East Africa, and I had many friends and adventures there. Most important, I met another volunteer, Jane (Clapp), and we have been together ever since.
One other strong memory of Yale was that I found the academic demands to be very difficult in relation to what I was used to. By the time I graduated, however, I seemed to have learned something. I say this because my graduate work in psychology seemed to go much easier. Yale deserves the credit. My primary work is at the Cambridge Hospital in Cambridge, Massachusetts, where I am a pediatric psychologist. I continue to enjoy this work, even after seventeen years in the same setting.
I am blessed with two sturdy and energetic children, Emily (fifteen) and Miles (twelve). If either one of them (or both!) should go to Yale, I know that they could look ahead to the fine education and friendships that I had. Yale provided these essential things so well, and this was accomplished even though the times were very difficult.

